
Parish Walk 10th  August. Walkers at the 
new kissing gate at Kempton. 

Bus shelter, 40 years on.  
Shelter made for young Martin Angell when waiting for the 
school bus above Stanley Cottage near Bury Ditches. Seen on 
Parish Walk 10th August 

Whinberry Pick-nic, Whinberry Hill, 
21st  July  

Children from Clunbury, Bucknell and 
Newcastle schools picking whinberries, 
17th  July 
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Climate and Environment Group Report 
Group Meeting 
Please join us at 10.45am in Clunbury Village Hall on Friday 20 September to hear 
about our various ongoing activities and discuss plans for an event in November. 
Coffee and biscuits on arrival, meeting starts at 11am. All welcome.    
Whinberry Hill 
We led a group of 48 children from Clunbury, Bucknell and Newcastle schools on a 
visit to Whinberry Hill on 17 July. As we walked there along the forestry tracks we 
compared the bare ground beneath the dense conifers with the fringe of heather 
and whinberry and with the ribbon of vegetation along the edge of the tracks 
where Bird’s-foot-trefoil and Wild Strawberry flourish. We then went picking 
Whinberries. 
Parish Walks 
Saturday 10 August was not ideal weather for our third Parish walk but six of us 
braved the damp morning and headed out of Clunton, up towards Merry Hill. 
Thanks must go to the kind soul who had cut back vegetation in the short stretch 
of wood to the clearing on the summit. From here we took the steep, direct route 
down to Kempton and joined the Shropshire Way through a newly installed 
'kissing gate'. We stopped for coffee under the boughs of an oak tree, giving us 
some protection from the rain. There was then a gentle climb through the 
National Trust Walcot Wood. Just before turning left onto the road to Clunton we 
noticed a child sized shelter tucked behind the hedge which now only protects a 
letter box. It was then downhill all the way, passing below Dawes Lines through a 
beautiful flower rich meadow and on to Stepple Farm. At this point the sun finally 
shone giving a lovely view down the valley. Thank you to all who joined us and I 
look forward to leading another walk on Saturday 5 October, details to follow. 
catherinelishman@hotmail.com  07930 117 006 
A Whinberry Pick-nic 
A good gathering of twenty-four attended our second annual Whinberry Pick-nic 
on Sunday 21 July on ‘Whinberry Hill’. It was a chance to see the area now that 
the Sitka Spruce around and within the patch have been felled and to gather a few 
whinberries. The weather was kind and we had an enjoyable and relaxed time on 
our parish land. 
Water monitoring 
If you would like to learn more about the river and its current condition do come 
and observe or participate in our monthly monitoring sessions  on behalf of the 
River Clun Monitoring Group: 
River Kemp at Kempton Ford: Friday 6 September, 2pm 
River Clun at Clunbury: Sunday 8 September, 11.30am (meet at  footbridge in 
centre of the village) 
River Clun at Clunton: Tuesday 10 September, 10.30am at Clunton  Bridge 
Group contact: Tom Wall walltom@hotmail.co.uk  01588 660561 

mailto:walltom@hotmail.co.uk
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